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End of Discretionary Parole of Nationals of the Russian Federation 

into Guam and/or Commonwealth of Northern Mariana Islands 
 
Beginning October 3, 2019 nationals from the Russian Federation will no longer be eligible 
under the discretionary parole policy to travel to Guam and/or Commonwealth of Northern 
Mariana Islands (CNMI) for the purpose of temporary visit for business or pleasure without a 
visa.  Russian nationals must obtain the appropriate non-immigrant visa to visit Guam and/or 
CNMI for business or pleasure.   
 
This bulletin supersedes the information published in the latest CBP Carrier Information Guide 
February 2019 edition. 
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